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Water Utility Fund
Bankrupt

By Evan Kramer

The City of Port Orford has
a “water utility fund.”  It

pays for the operation and maintenance
of Port Orford’s water system.  Turn on
the tap and get pure, clean, tasty water and
you know the water system is doing its
job.  Unfortunately, the fund is not doing
its job.  City Recorder Norma House said
the water utility fund was overextended
to the tune of $7,147.  She referred to the
fund as bankrupt.  Decreased water us-
age, payroll and supply costs were given
as reasons.

At a special meeting on April 29, the Port
Orford City Council unanimously ap-
proved Resolution 97-05, which states,
“A resolution approving a short term
interfund loan from the state tax street
fund to the water utility fund.  Be it hereby
resolved by the Common Council of Port
Orford as follows: Whereas, the Water
Utility Fund is now showing a deficit
balance it is hereby deemed necessary to
execute a short term interfund loan from
the State Tax Street Fund.  This interfund
loan will bear no interest rate and will be
budgeted for in the ensuing 1997-98 fis-
cal year.”

In other words, the city will borrow

$20,000 from the state street fund and
will pay back the interest-free loan some-
time during the 1997-98 fiscal year, which
begins on July 1, 1997.  [I suppose there
are good sound reasons for it, but doesn’t
it sound like a typical government deal -
you’re seven grand short so you borrow
20 grand to cover it? - Valerie]  That gets
the city past the current crisis but doesn’t
solve the problem.  You won’t be sur-
prised to learn that water use rate in-
creases were hinted at in the meeting.
Another idea considered was to bill
monthly instead of every other month.
Councilor Ralph Donaldson mentioned
to me his idea of billing separately for
sewage and water, which are now billed
jointly.

Meanwhile, H.G.E. Engineering of Coos
Bay continues to work on finding grant
funding for the Water System Master
Improvement Plan which is a separate
project unrelated to the water utility fund.
H.G.E. is due to report on the grant fund-
ing sometime this month.

Gosvener Released Early

In last week’s paper I wrote about the new
doctor at the Curry Family Medical Clinic.
I also referred to Physician Assistant Philip
Gosvener as having resigned from the
clinic.  Phil talked with me and wanted to
set the record straight on that issue.  He

had submitted a letter of resignation to the
Health District on March 18 with his last
day of work to be May 27.  This date was
agreed upon between Gosvener and Hos-
pital Administrator Randy Scholten.
However, Dr. Reg Williams released
Gosvener from his job early at Curry
Family on April 24.

Moving Day at #10 Downing

I was impressed reading about the land-
slide victory of the British Labor Party
over the Conservatives in the papers last
Friday.  What impressed me most was not
the winning victory of the Labor Party
and election of new Prime Minister Tony
Blair.  A few things jumped off the page
at me.  The Oregonian article referred to
the six-week campaign as the longest in
Britain since 1918.  Compare that to what
has happened to our Presidential and con-
gressional elections.  They never end.
Vice-President Al Gore is already run-
ning for his party’s nomination for Presi-
dent.  The convention is still well over
three years away.

Another notable way the British operate
is the speed of the transition between
ruling political parties and Prime minis-
ters.  The election was held on Thursday
and Blair took office the next day.  We



Come on down to the Big New Variety Store

L & R Variety
The Working Person’s Store

1819 Oregon St., Port Orford $ 332-3022

OPEN:  9:00AM-5:00PM  Every Day

Check out what we have: Some Can Goods, Dremel Tools,
Gifts, Spices, Mechanical Tools, Cleaning Supplies, Beads &
Findings, and too much to list (and lots more to put out!)

Kathleen Bell L.T.C.
Accounting and Payroll Services

Tax Preparation and Planning

Call to Inquire About Possible
Pick-up and Delivery

P.O. Box 464   29824 Ellensburg
Gold Beach, OR 97444

247-6808 247-5959(FAX)
1-800-410-6808

Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44 N 124° 30 W
Produced by “Tides & Currents for Windows” version 2.0 by Nautical Software (503) 579-1414

Sun Moon
Date Midnight to Noon Noon to Midnight Rise Set Rise Set Phase

Thu May 8 12:59a 7.9 7:48a -1.6 2:22p 6.3 7:43p 2.1 6:01a 8:26p 8:10a 10:32p
Fri May 9 1:39a 7.6 8:33a -1.4 3:12p 6.1 8:29p 2.5 5:59a 8:28p 8:59a 11:24p
Sat May 10 2:21a 7.1 9:18a -1.0 4:03p 5.9 9:19p 2.8 5:58a 8:29p 9:51a 12:12a
Sun May 11 3:05a 6.6 10:05a -0.6 4:57p 5.7 10:14p 3.1 5:57a 8:30p 10:44a 12:53a
Mon May 12 3:53a 6.1 10:55a 0.0 5:54p 5.6 11:19p 3.2 5:56a 8:31p 11:38a 1:30a
Tue May 13 4:49a 5.6 11:48a 0.4 6:50p 5.6 5:55a 8:32p 12:32p 2:03a
Wed May 14 12:31a 3.1 5:56a 5.1 12:43p 0.9 7:43p 5.7 5:54a 8:33p 1:26p 2:34a 1Q
Thu May 15 1:43a 2.8 7:10a 4.9 1:37p 1.2 8:28p 5.9 5:53a 8:34p 2:21p 3:02a

Official Weather
Provided by the City of Port Orford

Public Utilities Department

Date High Low Rain
Mon Apr 28 57 45 .45
Tue Apr 29 58 49 .20
Wed Apr 30 58 40 .01
Thu May 1 56 50 ---

NCFCC Meets

Recently the board, staff and partners of
North Curry Families’ and Children’s
Center met in Langlois at the beautiful
Marsh Haven Farm on Floras Lake Loop.
The 115-year-old Bed and Breakfast
homestead owned by proprietors Eileen
Mulligan and Mike Murphy, overlooks a
beaver-made marsh. Coastal fields, for-
est, and organic berry and row crops
surround it. It provided the perfect setting
for the six-hour work session that was
facilitated by Jeff Milligan, a consultant
from Salem. The group discussed the
needs of North Curry residents and the
changes in the delivery of services from
the state of Oregon in relation to the
projects managed by NCFCC.

NCFCC helps families be safe, healthy
and self-sufficient involved members of
our community. We manage the North
Curry Service Center (in the blue build-
ing), which is a friendly place with knowl-
edgeable staff who can guide you to the

right person to address a particular need-
everything from childcare to flu shots to
food stamps. And we sponsor projects
that enrich family and community life,
such as the Youth Center, the community
calendar and the Summer Arts and Recre-
ation Program.

NCFCC is committed to the vision that all
children grow up healthy, educated, and
prepared for the future. We are involved
in advocating for needed services for our
residents. We facilitate the start-up of
new programs and inform the community
of services available. We develop and
supervise healthy activities for our youth.
We work with local, county, and state
organizations to improve the access to
services and funds for our residents, and
help provide parents with skills to be
effective parents.

This planning session and other efforts by
the group to develop a long range funding
and sustainability plan for NCFCC were
funded by a grant from the Van Evera and

Janet M. Bailey Fund of The Oregon
Community Foundation. The Foundation
makes grants through an application pro-
cess that involves local citizens in the
review and evaluation of request for funds.

NCFCC is currently forming two com-
mittees: the Development Committee and
the Youth Activities Committee, which
are open to interested community mem-
bers. We also have an opening on the
board of NCFCC. If you would like to be
involved in a positive way in the lives of
children and families, call NCFCC at
332-9191.



Hours:
7 am - 9 pm Every Day

Wheelhouse Restaurant
We only use top quality products.

It costs us more,
but our customers

enjoy the best

$3.95

Breakfast Special
May 8-14

2 pcs French Toast
with 2 pcs Bacon or 2 Sausages

Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Bankruptcy
Injuries / Accidents
Criminal Defense

Marriage - Family Law
Probate / Conservators
Oregon & CA Licenses

332 - 6060

Racing to the Future
By Bobby Litterell

Recently a meeting of seven of the “vet-
eran” Fishbox drivers and builders was
hosted at Hoyt and Bobby Jean Litterell’s
home. Newcomers attending were Ed
Dowdy and Kirk Johnson, as they too
would like to join in on some of the fun.
How about you? You want to build a
Fishbox Racer? Only about 8 weeks left
before the 4th of July races at 2pm on
bumpy old 11th Street.

The “safe racers” with the “fast wheels”
will be coming back this year, 3 from
Roseburg, 2 from Elk River, 3 maybe 4
from Sixes, and a new one from Coos
Bay. None from Port Orford.

There will be no “Generic Racers” for
free rides like in past years. So if you want
to Race to the Future you will need your
own racer. Last year all of the “Generic
Racers” were given away to kids so that
they could make them more safe and have
their own racer – only “one racer” re-
turned on race day.

Why not be among the first to build a
“Real Fishbox Racer” for the 4th of July
Parade and Races? A new category will
be tried for this year – the “Real Fishbox
Racer” category. Let us see if we can
build a low cost racer and still make it
safe. So far three of the Big Boys are
going to build one each and race them.
They are Hoyt Litterell, Ed Dowdy and
Charlie Roberts.

Their rules for building the “Real Fishbox
Racer” are as follows: Using lawnmower
type wheels – 12 inches or smaller, that
means (unmodified, Mr. Roberts). The
Fishbox part will be 2 feet wide, 4 feet
long and the 4 sides will be 11 ½ inches or
higher. No rope steering, as it can break.
Speaking of break – Brakes are required
and must stop evenly. Don’t forget to add
a hook for towing, so you can get pulled
back up the hill to race again. The overall
length will be 8 feet or less, and overall
width will be 3 feet or less, so that it will
fit in the starting gate.

Services for Ella Hildebrand

Funeral services for Ella Biescke
Hildebrand of Langlois will be held on
Friday, May 9, 2:00pm, at the Amling/
Schroeder Bandon Chapel.  Pastor Rick
House of Langlois Community Church
will preside.  She was born on December
8, 1903 and died on May 4, 1997.

She was born to parents, Frank and Luella
Biescke and came to Oregon with her
family at an early age in 1908.  She settled
with her family in 1908 at Prosper on the
Coquille River.  She was schooled and

Okay kids, here is a thought – maybe
there are some old boards around to build
a box with – maybe there is a book at the
library that will help – maybe some stories
in town might sell wheels – maybe your
Dad, Mom, Uncle, Aunt, or Grandpa can
help you – maybe some one will help
sponsor you, if you show that you are
really going to build a Fishbox Racer.

Meanwhile, this old kid has got to quit
talking and start building his “New
Fishbox Racer” – I love to go down that
bumpy old 11th Street on the 4th of July!

For more information call 332-7915 or
332-3675

raised in the Bandon area and was a
graduate of Bandon High School.  She
was united in marriage to her husband,
Robert L. Hildebrand at Coquille on Feb-
ruary 4, 1922.  He preceded her in death
on August 2, 1991.  After she married she
and her husband moved to their ranch on
Langlois Mountain Road in Langlois.
She and her husband owned and operated
the family ranch on Langlois Mountain
Road for many years before moving to
Langlois in 1979.  She has lived in Bandon
area for the past several years.  She was a
member of the Langlois Lioness Club.

Memorial contributions can be sent to
Langlois Lion’s Club, PO Box 193,
Langlois, OR 97450.



RICHARD AuFRANC
LAWYER

ALSO: CPA INACTIVE

COMMON SENSE

LEGAL ADVICE

BUSINESS - FINANCIAL
WILLS - PROBATES

TRUSTS - REAL ESTATE
Hwy 101 at 9th St.

332-2102

Jack Pruitt
OR Lic. #50032

(541) 332-0332

Bartlett's Cafe
Sunday May 11
Mother’s Day Special!

Monday May 12
Beef Enchilada

Tuesday May 13
Spaghetti

Wednesday May 14
Deb’s Choice

Thursday May 15
Meat Loaf

Open 5am to 8pm Every Day
Located across Hwy 101 from

The Downtown Fun Zone
in Port Orford

THE WOODEN NICKEL
Handcrafted Myrtlewood

Retail - Wholesale
(541) 332-5201
1205 Oregon St.

Port Orford, OR 97465

Mary’s Herbs
For all your health shop needs

Full service herb & vitamin shop
Energy - weight loss - detox -

wellness - multiples, etc.
Low cost home water filtration system removes

Giardia, E. Coli, Coliform, Sediment
Phone/Mail order available. Bandon 347-9586

PORT ORFORD
GLASS & SCREEN
$ Insulated Windows
$ General Maintenance
$ RV Repair

(541) 332-6015

Bereavement Support Group
The regular meeting of the Bereavement
Support Group will be on Friday, May
9th and 23rd, 1997 at noon in the Spaghetti
West Restaurant, 236 6th St., Port Orford.
Please note the addition of a second
meeting this month.

Anyone who is grieving the loss of a
spouse, child, relative, partner, or friend
is invited. For more information, please
call Donna Smith at 332-1300 or Luana
Berens, LCSW, at Curry County Home
Health/Hospice at 247-7084, 469-0405,
or 1-800-535-9472.

Senior News
By Mary Yoder

The volunteers working May 1st were:
Kay Neal, Bessie Laursen, Betty Harper,
Glorene Godfry, Clair Stahl, and June
Dennison doing the set up in the dining
room.

Then on May 4 the birthday party – nice
cake and my kind of ice cream – choco-
late – some other kinds too., These are the
volunteers who did it so nice: Thelma
Lagace, Kay Neal and Lorraine Hass,
Clair Stahl, and Dutch Heinauer doing
dishes and clean up. Like always we sang
happy birthday to the birthday people.

May 5 – pinochle – Ladies High Dorothy
Spencer and low Ruth Newkirk. Would
you believe there was only one man. Just
think all those ladies and just E.J. Drew –
he was high and low – Wow. May 10th –
luncheon 11:30am and rummage sale from
8am till 1:30pm. Don’t know what’s on
the menu but bet it will be good. May 11
– as I said before no breakfast – It’s
Mother’s Day – all you mothers have a
great day. May 14 is the Wednesday
board meeting at 1pm.

Just got to put this in – May 31st is the 5th
Saturday of the month so there will be a
potluck – remember my favorite dish?
Well, do your best - I’ll bring one too.

Will close with this:

These are gifts that money can’t buy –

· Keep a promise

· Keep a secret

· Share a dream

· Let someone have the last word

· Return a smile

· Laugh at his favorite story (again)

· Let someone in line, in front of you

· Say something nice to someone you
like

· Say something nice to someone you
don’t like

Doing these things will make your life
worthwhile.



Grantland Mayfield Gallery
UNIQUE HANDCRAFTED GIFTS FROM NATURAL  MATERIALS

ART WORKSHOPS BY THE SEA

GLASS BLOWER ON SITE

Studio Blown Glass $ Fine Art $ Basketry
Fibre Artists $ Jewelry $ Sculpture $ Pottery
Wearable Art $ Visionary & Native American

(541) 332-6610
Open Daily 9-5, Extended Summer Hours

246 6th St. (Hwy 101), Port Orford, Oregon

2,000 sq ft $ More than 100 Area
Artists $ Gift Shop $ Boutique

Paintings $ Pottery $ Sculpture
Studio Blown Glass

Immediate
Cremation

$745 One Low Cost

No membership fees
No gimmicks

No games
332-3400

Appointments in
Your home at

Your convenience

Port Orford
Funeral Service

663 14th St., Port Orford

Coastal Garden Nursery
42700 Kreiger Ln. Bill & Clara McMullen
P.O. Box 1369 (541) 332-9018 Bus.
Port Orford, OR 97465 (541) 332-7565 Res.

Mother’s Day Special
10” Hanging Fuchsias

for Mother’s Day
$8.00

All varieties
We also have Herbs & Tomato Plants

Sale on Bare Root Fruit Trees

Letter to the Editor,

During last week, our City Council had
two special meetings. The notification of
these meetings was posted as it should be,
and the newspapers were notified as re-
quired. The thing that happened was, the
notice was given on Monday for a meet-
ing on Tuesday evening and Wednesday
for a meeting on Thursday evening. In
each instance the papers were unable to
get it out for public notice, because both
local papers come out on Wednesday.
The question comes up, was this done to
reduce the number of citizens that would
receive notification therefore be present,
effectively nullifying the twenty-four no-
tification law?

Evidently the council felt that items that
arose couldn’t be held until the next regu-
larly scheduled council meeting.

Tuesday, the meeting was called because
the water fund ran out of money, and no
body knew about the situation the prior
week.

Thursday, the agenda stated that a proce-
dure on hiring was to be discussed, in-
stead it seems that the city manager was
passed unanimously at the April 1997
Council Meeting, and needed clarifica-

Alcohol Server Training

Southwestern Oregon Community Col-
lege will be holding an Alcohol Server
Training course on Saturday, May 17,
from 8:30am to 3pm at the Gold Beach
ESD office on Mary St.. This class is
state-required for persons renewing any
permit or license to serve alcoholic bever-
ages. The cost of the class is $23, and pre-
registration is required. The next sched-
uled class will be June 7th. For more
information contract the Gold Beach
SWOCC office at 247-2741.

tion. When does clarification of a motion
become a procedure?

At the meeting I asked why this item
could not be held until the next regularly
scheduled council meeting, and never
received an answer.

We need to know when these meetings
are called so that the citizens of Port
Orford know what is going on with their
city.

Walt Kaplan
Port Orford

“All that is necessary for the triumph of
evil is that good men do nothing.”

--Edmund Burke

Power corrupts, absolute power corrupts
absolutely, and petty power corrupts all
out of proportion to absolute power.

-- Elizabeth McCoy



Intel Pentium Computer Systems
P 120Mhz P 133Mhz P 150Mhz P 166Mhz P 200Mhz P 200Mhz MMX

$1259 $1299 $1329 $1399 $1449 $1699
All Systems Include:

Acer Mid-Tower Case, ISO9000, FCC Class B,
UL Approved

Acer AP53 Triton II HX430 Motherboard with
512Kb PLB Cache

Acer 14” Monitor SVGA .28dp, 1024x768
Trident Video Card w/MPEG w/2Mb DRAM
1.7Gb EIDE Hard Disk Drive
16Mb RAM
Panasonic or Teac 1.44Mb Floppy Drive
Acer 104 Soft Touch Keyboard, Win95 ready
ArTech Ergo Mouse & Mouse Pad
Windows 95 release 2 with new FAT 32 Table

The Downtown Fun Zone
832 Hwy 101, Box 49,  Port Orford, OR 97465 (541) 332-6565
www.harborside.com/funzone funzone@harborside.com

While buying one of these systems, consider these great options!

ATX Form Factor  - Build any of the above with the new ATX style
motherboard and case for only $20 extra! (better cooling, less clutter
inside the case. Uses PS/2 style mouse/keyboard connectors.)

Multimedia Special! - Acer 18X CD-ROM, Acer FX-3D Sound Card
with 3D sound, Acer 33.6 SVD Fax/Data/Voice Modem with Caller
ID & Speakerphone, and QIC 120 Watt stereo Speakers $295

Upgrade to More Power - switch to 32Mb RAM $100, 64Mb $285, WD
Hard drives 2Gb $50, 2.5Gb $75, 3.1Gb $110, 4.0Gb $195

Get a Big Screen - Acer SVGA monitors 15” $75/115, 17” $340/370

Software: MS Office Pro 97 $250

Do You Have A Time Bomb?
by Valerie Jean Kramer

“There may be a ticking time-bomb in
millions of Pentium motherboards.”  This
startling statement was the lead in a recent
story in the trade journal, Electronic En-
gineering Times.

The problem, it seems, is that many low-
cost and no-name brands of motherboards
do not have enough good quality capaci-
tors to properly reduct voltage spikes at
the CPU.  This can lead to unexpected
failures, locked up systems, and trashed
data.

Other problems mentioned in the article
include inadequate heat sinking and cheap
fiberglass motherboards with thin traces.
As computers have gotten faster and more
powerful, it has become more difficult
and expensive to design and manufacture
reliable systems. For example, a top qual-
ity motherboard might use several hun-
dred tantalum capacitors costing 29¢ each!
Clearly there is a lot of temptation to cut

back, “just a little” and pocket the sav-
ings.

Another way cheaper boards are made is
to use less expensive electrolytic capaci-
tors.  They work fine when they are new
but will dry out over time and problems
will begin after your warranty has run
out.

To make matters more interesting, Intel is
investigating allegations that there is a
bug in their Pentium Pro CPU chips.
Apparently this is a more obscure prob-
lem than the mathematical errors that
plagued them a couple of years ago.  This
time they are addressing the issue forth-
rightly and promising to stand behind
their product.

Those of you who have read my former
columns know that I’m convinced any-
one who does not have a GOOD surge
suppressor (at least) on their computer is
definitely sitting on a time bomb - one
with a short fuse!  According to the Na-
tional Power Laboratory, we can expect

about 7,000 power problems each year in
this region - almost 20 problems a day!
You won’t see most of these.  They don’t
make the lights flicker or cause an imme-
diate failure.  Rather they act like, “elec-
tronic rust.”  They eat away at vital semi-
conductors leading to ultimate failure
somewhere down the road.  I highly rec-
ommend the TrippLite Isobar series of
surge protectors as being the best I’ve
studied.  If your data is at all valuable to
you, however, you may want to go a step
further (as I have) and protect your equip-
ment with a Best Power UPS which will
keep your computer running (and your
data safe) even if the power goes out. (at
least long enough to safely save your data
and shut the computer off.)  An inexpen-
sive model can be had for as little as
$129.00.  I have one left of the more
expensive, and unfortunately discontin-
ued, model LI660V which includes a
digital voltmeter to watch the power line
voltage.  So far we’ve found three sites
with voltages off by as much as 14 volts!



Lee’s Mobile RV Service
Repairs, Remodel, & Dryrot Repair

Appliance, Propane & Electrical Service

New & Used RV & Marine Parts

RV & Marine Sales & Storage

“We come to you”
Milepost 280.5, Highway 101 South

Bandon, OR
347-3398

Curry Family Medical
The medical team that cares about you.

¦

Open weekdays 9 am to 5 pm
(541) 332-3861

THE CURRY FAMILY  MEDICAL  TEAM
William Cox, M.D.

and visiting medical specialists:
Robert Bolin, M.D. oncologist/hematologist;

John Flaxel, M.D., Jon Kintner, M.D. and Dennis Ottemiller, M.D., opthalmologists;
Richard Jany, M.D. and Kenneth Freudenberg, M.D. orthopedists.

Oregon Health Plan patients welcome — both Family Care and DOCS!

Quotes - Famous and Not

“If automobiles had followed the same
development cycle as the computer, a
Rolls-Royce would today cost $100, get
a million miles per gallon, and explode
once a year, killing everyone inside.”

-- Robert Cringely

“Leadership: the art of getting  someone
else to do something you want done
because he wants to do it.”

-- Eisenhower

“One should respect public opinion
insofar as is necessary to avoid starvation
and keep out of prison, but anything that
goes beyond this is voluntary submission
to an unnecessary tyranny.”

-- Bertrand Russell

“Television: Chewing gum for the  eyes.”
-- Frank Lloyd Wright

“Whenever A annoys or injures B on  the
pretense of saving or improving X, A  is
a scoundrel.”

-- H.L. Mencken

“....I have not failed. I've just found  10,000
ways that won't work.”

-- Thomas Edison

“No, I’ve never been lost in the woods.
I’ll admit I was a mite bewildered once for
about three days.”

-- D. Boone



Sea Breeze Florist

Mother’s Day

May 11

World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
(541) 332-8265 Eve. & Sun. Port Orford

Tea Pots

Plants

Balloons

Orchids

Ceramic
Watering Cans

Corsages

Crystal

Hand Made
Chocolates

Truffles

Roses

Please Order EarlyAll Price Ranges

Gifts

Cards

Tea Cups

Free Home Made Cookies

Ricardo Invites you and your family to a special

Mother’s Day Brunch
at Jennies Old Town Cantina

on May 11th from 9:00am to 2:00pm

Special Brunch Menu
Reservations Requested

332-7101
812 N. Oregon St. (Hwy 101) Port Orford

Artist’s Reception

The Bookworm Bookstore in Gold Beach
features the works of Magda Druzdzel
and Tuuli T. Bailey in their gallery during
May.  An artist’s reception will be held on
Saturday, May 10, from 6:00-8:00pm at
the bookstore.  Come in and enjoy re-
freshments and harp music by Bob Clark.
For more information call 247-9033.

North Curry Arts and Recreation

North Curry Families’ and Children’s
Center (NCFCC) was commissioned to
develop a pilot arts and recreation pro-
gram focusing on children and youth.
The program will begin this summer and
hopefully be developed into a year round
program in the future.

This program, North Curry Arts and Rec-
reation, will run for two weeks from 9am

to 2pm, July 7-11 and July 14-18. De-
signed for 7-14 year olds, this day camp
will be staffed by trained Recreation Lead-
ers and will include Instruction in arts,
crafts, sports, nature study, exploration,
tutoring, hiking and more. The program
will be limited to 50 children and youth to
ensure optimal staff to camper ratio. Reg-
istration forms will be available at the
North Curry Service Center.

NCFCC is still accepting project applica-

tions from anyone interested in sharing a
vocation, skill, craft, or hobby with the
campers (we are open to lots of ideas
ranging from paper making to fishing to
tide pooling, travel slide show, etc.) Please
pick up an application from North Curry
Service Center – the deadline is May 23.

NCFCC would like to publicly acknowl-
edge the generous donation of healthy
snacks provided by Al Luis of Sentry for
the students who attended ABRACA-
DABRA! April Art. Thank you, Al, for
helping to make the student art day extra
special for the children and youth of our
community.



Port & Starboard Restaurant
Hwy 101, North end of Port Orford $ 332-4515

wishes you a

Happy Mother�s Day
May 11, 1997 $ 1:00 - 9:00 p.m.

Top Sirloin Dinner
Soup or Salad
Choice of Potato
Vegetable
Roll
Dessert
And a flower for Mom!

Dinner for Two
$14.95

Port & Starboard - 5-8-97

Hughes House

Just one year away from its hundredth
anniversary, Historic Hughes House
(1898) opened a new season to public
tours Thursday May 1. Hours up to Sep-
tember 30 will be 10am to 4pm Thursday
through Monday. Sunday’s opening time
is 12 noon.

Many historically accurate furniture
groups have been added to several rooms
since last season under the leadership and
knowledge of Barry Martinson, presi-
dent, Friends of Cape Blanco, the local
group responsible for the tours and dis-
plays in the house. Oregon State Parks
work closely with the friends.

A spectacular new quilt donated by Dot
Barnes of Quilter’s Corner in Port Orford
will be on display as this season’s raffle
item. Tickets are $1 each or six for $5.
The Irish China design is in green and
white.

Sales items available for purchase have

The Sylvesters

Jim and Holly Sylvester have been mak-
ing music together for almost 20 years,
and have performed over the years with a
variety of musical bands ranging from
big rock to country rock. They will be
performing for one night only at The Barn
Community Center in Bandon on Satur-
day, May 10 at 8:00pm.  Tickets  are
$7.00 at the door.  This concert will
showcase original compositions by the
multi-talented duo. “In the past we’ve

more than doubled due to use of an en-
larged display area. Books., pictures, post
cards and children’s items related to the
period are available plus a bigger inven-
tory of lighthouse items. Proceeds of sales,
raffle and donations are all used to im-
prove the house and its displays.

Volunteers interested in helping with
hosting, research, sales or children’s ac-
tivities should contact Milt Nelson, sales
manager at 332-9002.

always performed other people ‘s music,”
says Jim, “and it was great. Now we’re
taking that scary next step and perform-
ing our own music.”

Their music has been described as “heart
music”,”a unique blend of voices”. “Feel
good music”, and “great fun!” Holly was
recently awarded first place in the
Amadeus Choir’s annual song-writing
competition in Toronto for a Christmas
carol she wrote and arranged. The
Sylvesters are also currently semi-final-
ists in the National Library of Poetry’s
annual contest, pending final judging in
June. Their entry is entitled “Let Me Be A
Tree.”

Jim and Holly will soon celebrate the
release of their first album. They reside in
Bandon with their two sons. Jim teaches
at Ocean Crest Elementary School and
Holly teaches piano and directs music for
Unity of Bandon.  For more information
call OCMA (541) 267-0938.



Real Estate

Land & Lamb
Langlois — 348-2500

Farm Mart
Fencing $ Feed
Culvert $ Gates

Animal Husbandry Supplies

Across from Ocean Spray
347-4356

Bad Water?
We Can Help!

Professional Sales & Service
Serving all of Coos & Curry Counties

Guaranteed Results!

Self Cleaning Iron & Sulfur Filters
Manganese Green Sand Type ... from 499.95

Air Injection Type ....................... from 599.95

Water Softeners Chlorine Filters
15000 Grain 399.95 Under Sink from 29.95

24000 Grain 459.95 Whole House from 79.95

$ CSI $ MacClean $ Cole & Massey $ Aquamerica $ Ametek $

SOUTH COAST DRILLING
WWC#1604 CCB#121259  Todd Merryman (owner) 332-6023

Member Member

Letter to the Editor,

On behalf of the Pacific High School
Booster Club I would like to thank the
Pacific High School Alumni Basketball
players who volunteered their time to
help us raise funds for our High School
Track. With their help we took in over
$500 which has been placed in a High
School track and field account. Our three
year goal is to raise the funds necessary to
repair our High School track, and com-
plete some needed repairs on the field.
The Alumni Basketball game on April 25
at Pacific High School ended in a score of
Panthers 82, Pirates 79. We would like to
thank Mike Brown, Wayne Everest, Pete
Legg, Jack Tucker, Grady Williams, Shon
Cook, Carl Foster, Ray Pretti, and David
Alexander. We would also like to thank
Lee Pestana for coaching the team, and
donating $100 for a special event at half
time, and everyone who helped with the
event, or showed up in support.
Volunteerism is the corner stone to keep-
ing our community healthy and is exem-
plified by these fine community members
who took the time out of their busy sched-

Community Volunteers

The Curry County Health Department
would like to thank the parents, busi-
nesses, and community volunteers that
helped make this year’s immunization
campaign a success. During the six free
immunization clinics, health department
staff was able to immunize 97 Curry
County children, making this a larger
success than our three previous cam-
paigns. Together, with the efforts of 34
other Oregon counties, nearly 6,000 chil-
dren were given free shots and offered
protection against ten serious diseases
that can cause blindness, deafness, pa-
ralysis, brain damage, and even death.

Elliot the Elephant visited Gold Beach
and Brookings, making appearances in
various classrooms and on the playground
at Riley Creek School, Head Start, and
several local day care centers. On Satur-
day, he greeted young shoppers at Fred
Meyer and brought smiles to teary-eyed
children at various free clinics. Through-
out the week, parents registered their chil-
dren for prize drawings, which were
awarded to children who received a shot
at a free clinic or showed their up to date
immunization record.

YES
By Lorelei Kunz

The YES (Youth Empowered by Seniors)
project is getting ready for the 97-98
school year. There is a child in our com-
munity who needs a special friend, to
spend one hour a week on the school
campus in you city. This child will not
realize right away the leading role I ask
you to play. But soon they will know the
privilege of having a special friend like
you.

Any responsible adult can become a men-
tor. Remember that children are our fu-
ture. Treat them well and show them the
way.

The YES project is kicking off a new
project called SMART (start making a
reader today). The program will provide
a volunteer to go into the schools and
work with a child who is having a diffi-
cult time with reading.

Please call the RSVP office 247-2422 for
more info on this rewarding program.

We would like to thank the many volun-
teers that contributed time and resources
to make this effort a success.

ule to help with this event. Thank you
again for all of your help.

Mark Creighton
Port Orford



Dr. Tom Pitchford
Office Hours:

Mon, Wed, Thu, Fri
Please call for appointment

Dr. McMakin, Chiropractor
here on Tuesdays

535A  12th  St.,  Port Orford
(in back of the Chevron station)

(541) 332-6005

We accept
Oregon Health Plan

and
All Insurances

Brian Danforth, D.D.S.

Family Dentistry

Flexible Hours

94283 Wedderburn Loop
P.O. Box 246

Wedderburn, OR 97491
(541) 247-6443

Anderson’s Family Sixes Store

Mother�s Day Special
Rain or Shine

à Bar-B-Q Chicken or Ribs

à Corn on the Cob

à Potato Salad

à Baked Beans

à Homemade Bread

May 10th 11am - 4pm

Adults
$3.50

Child  under 12
$2.00

Arch Rock State Park

There will be an Audubon hike with Brian
McNulty on Saturday, May 10, 1997.
The hike will be three to four hours long
and will start at Arch Rock State Park
parking lot (highway 101 between
Brookings and Gold Beach near milepost
344). Bring water and lunch. Plan to eat
lunch at China Beach. For further infor-
mation call Brian at (541) 247-2186.

Karaoke Contest Winners

Colleen Harrison took first prize on Fri-
day night at the Port and Starboard’s
Karaoke Sing-Along.  She won a dinner
for two at the restaurant.  Saturday night
there were two first prize winners.  They
were Jake Marshall and Colleen Harrison.
Marshall won a partially paid for trip to
Hawaii and Harrison a partially paid for
trip to the Bahamas.

Monster Truck and Mud Bog Show

A new event featured at the Coos Bay
International Speedway is Mike Welch’s
Monster Truck and Mud Bog Show on
May 16 and 17, Friday and Saturday
nights.

The gates open at 6:00pm both nights
with the kids’ bus ride, and the action
starts at 8:00pm.

Local entries for the Mud Bog competi-
tors are encouraged with sign up at the
Speedway the day of the event.

Advance tickets can be purchased at the
Box Office by calling 1-800-676-7563 or
at Morin’s Texaco Service in Coos Bay
and Steve’s Auto Parts in Bandon.

National Tourism Week

May 5-11 is National Tourism Week.
The Gold Beach Chamber of Commerce
is recognizing this week with a series of
give-aways to both local community
members and out-of-town guests.  Listen
to KGBR for details regarding our Tour-
ism Trivia game.  Many wonderful prizes
can be won.  Winners to be announced
Friday at 2:00pm.  Call the Chamber for
details at 247-7526.



CFCU
Chetco Federal Credit Union

Equal
Housing
Lender

NCUA

1000 Oregon, Port Orford (541) 332-3711

Spaghetti West
236 Hwy 101, Port Orford

11:30am-3:00pm & 5:00-9:00pm

Closed Tuesdays & Wednesdays

332-WEST (332-9378)

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner

1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

Time
For an Oil Change?

Filters
Drip Pans
Wrenches
Funnels

Port Orford
Family Dentistry

Call now for appointment

Kevin Hardesty, DDS
332-5001

196 6th St., Port Orford
(Behind Whale Cove Restaurant)

We now
accept

BASS
ART SUPPLY & Gallery
“The little shop with BIG Ideas”

Local Artists work on display

175 2nd St. Continuum Bldg.
On the Pedway - Old Town Bandon

Open Daily 10 - 5:30

(541) 347 - 4482

Repair-osis:
(re-par-o-ses) the annoyance
of house maintenance problems.

Cure: Call  Chetco FCU
for a new home loan.
Rates and terms available
to fit your needs.

Violations Clerk Pleads Guilty

Former Port Orford municipal court vio-
lations clerk Niki Addington plead guilty
to three criminal charges on Thursday,
May 1, in Gold Beach.  She had been
arrested at Port Orford City Hall on March
19 and charged with 4 different criminal
violations.

According to the deputy district attorney
Charlie Steak Addington plead guilty to
the following charges: charge #2 criminal
conspiracy which is a felony, charge #3
attempted possession of a controlled sub-
stance which is a Class A misdemeanor
and charge #4 initiating a false report
which is a Class C misdemeanor.  Charge

Letter to the Editor,

This letter is for all the citizens of the City
of Port Orford, Langlois and surrounding
areas.

Dear Friends,

It was a pleasure to attend the Pacific
High Prom at the Senior Center on Satur-
day, May 3.  The young ladies and gentle-
men that attended were the best I’ve ever

#1, using a minor in a controlled sub-
stance offense, was dismissed by the dis-
trict attorney’s office.

Addington will be sentenced in Circuit
Court on June 27.

had the pleasure to accompany.  I just
have to say, all the parents and citizens of
this school district should be very, very,
proud.

The staff and volunteering chaperones
should also be commended for their time
and efforts.

It is not often that I have the opportunity
to write a letter like this, and it is with
great pleasure that I do so.  Thank you for
having me at your grand event.

Sincerely,
Lt. Lew Ball

Port Orford Police Department



C.A. SMITH REAL ESTATE
Hwy 101 - 356 W. 6th

541-332-4132 $ 1-800-332-6898

You’re #1 with us!        Nine agents to serve You!

residences $ lots $ acreage
$ commercial $

$ property management $

OCEAN VIEWS and WATERFRONT
PROPERTIES
open 7 days a week

Established in 1971

More Retirement Assets

One asset we can probably rely on but
should not expect to provide enough
income is Social Security.  With all the
controversy and legislative changes
surrounding Social Security staying
informed is essential in retirement
planning.  Other assets are; a business
that can be sold and the profits invested
to provide a stream of income, or
continue the business and hire the work
done.  Cash Value Life Insurance can
provide some, if not all, of your
retirement needs.  These are just some
of the assets that can be used to fund
retirement.  Tax advantages of saving
toward retirement combined with good
investments and a little planning can
provide a secure and satisfactory
retirement.  Next week: Why Stocks?

This is for educational purposes only,
for specific recommendations, see your
tax advisor.

Gary Anderson, 332-4261, is a reg-
istered Representative of Walnut Street
Securities, Inc. Securities activities
supervised by a WSS office at 6302
93rd St. SW, Lakewood, WA 98499.

Melandar
Jewelry & Gifts

Fine Jewelry

Titanium
Space Age Technology
in a solar watch

No replacement
batteries ever needed

No Light?
No Problem
for 6 months

Visa & Mastercard Accepted
175 2nd Street

The Continuum Building
Old Town Bandon

(541) 347-3965

Windows ’95 Course

Have you got a computer you’d like to
know how to use? Back by popular
demand, a Windows ’95 computer training
course, sponsored by Southwestern
Oregon Community College, is being
held on Saturday, May 10, from 9am to
4pm. It will be held at the Riley Creek

Community Meetings

Port Orford Community Resource
Team meets on Thursday, May 8, 7:00pm,
at the Senior Center.  This is an important
meeting and will deal with the plans for
the Battle Rock Park Wayfinding Site.

Port Orford Chamber of Commerce
board of directors meet at noon on Mon-
day, May 12, at the Port and Starboard
Restaurant.

Port Orford City Council  meets at
7:00pm on Monday, May 12, in the city
hall council chambers.

Port Orford Rural Fire District  board
of directors meet at 7:00pm on Tuesday,
May 13, at the city hall fire station.

Early Degree for Bradbury

Zoë Bradbury, a former member of Pa-
cific High School’s class of 1997, will be
receiving an Associates of the Arts de-
gree this May from Simons Rock College
in Massachusetts. The school, a four year
college of Liberal Arts and Sciences, was
founded especially to meet the needs of
younger scholars.

Bradbury, like the rest of their student
body, entered college early after complet-
ing the tenth grade. She was selected
through the college’s national talent search
for highly motivated students and was
granted a full merit scholarship for two
years enabling her to meet the require-
ments for an AA degree. After complet-
ing a rigorous academic program, she
will be graduating on the dean’s list with
the intent to transfer to a larger college to
complete her BA.

Port Orford/Langlois 2CJ School Dis-
trict  board of directors meets at 7:00pm
on Tuesday, May 13, in the library room
at Pacific High School.

computer lab, and the cost is $41 per
person, $23 for seniors.  For more
information, contact the Gold Beach
SWOCC office at 247-2741.

“I regard golf as an expensive way of
playing marbles.”

-- G. K. Chesterton

“It is no measure of health to be well
adjusted to a profoundly sick society."

-  Krishnamurti



Continued on next page

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

FULLY FURNISHED  efficiency apart-
ments - ocean view - q-sized bed, full
bath. Day, week or month. Call (541)
332-6610, above Grantland Mayfield
Gallery.

FOR RENT: Small retail space in Down-
town Fun Zone Bldg. Between Sister’s
Grocery & Fun Zone. Includes utilities
and has separate bathroom,. $175/mo.
Contact Evan at 332-6565.

EVER DREAM  of living on the ocean?
Here’s your chance: 2 bdrm., 1 bath manu-
factured home with 22x26 addition plus
30x26 unfinished guest house w/full bath.
Located on 1.36+/-acres. Fabulous pan-
oramic view. Sit on your deck watch the
whales go by as the sun sets, private
access to miles of beach. Listing #196
$245,000. Frank Cali C.A. Smith Real
Estate. 332-4132.

C.A. SMITH  Real Estate Rentals & Prop-
erty Management. Frank Cali 332-413.

FOR RENT: OFFICE  or retail space,
905 Oregon St. $275/mo – one year lease
or $300/mp. – month to month. 332-
2102.(5/8 eom)

3 BEDROOM HOUSE on lakefront, for
rent. Fireplace, hobby room downstairs,
utility room. 2-car car port, nice neigh-
borhood, $625/mo. 332-1375.

FOR LEASE OR SALE: Very nice 2
bdrm., 3 bath home, 2 car garage paved
street, 2.5 acres, no indoor pets, $750/
$1000 deposit, Langlois 332-2014.

FOR LEASE 24’x 48’ metal shop/stor-
age building Langlois, $200/mo. Call
332-2014.

WHITEWATER VIEW lot sale
$110,000 Shelter Cove subdivision, Port
Orford, King St. 1.2 acre paved road and
utilities. Call (541) 347-8147.

2 BDRM. APT. Utilities included - first
& last & security deposit $400 to $475
depending on family size 332-9575.

SERVICES

BANKRUPTCY, DIVORCE, Wills,
Trusts, Deeds. Join our list of satisfied
customers. For a low cost, sensible non-
lawyer alternative call Summer Rain
Services. 347-9196.

OLSON’S CARETAKING Service.
Insured & bonded from Port Orford to
Bandon. Security checks, pets, plants
weekly or monthly. Call 347-3357.

DANNY’S LAUNDROMAT  open (7)
days a week. You wash or we wash.
Attendant on duty. Located between 10th
& 11th St. in Bandon.

MOBILE LOCKSMITH SERVICE  -
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

TREES! TREES! TREES! Danger trees
our specialty. Tree topping, limbing and
removal. Free estimates. 347-2817 night
or day.

COMING SOON  – Pancake Gala. Local
volunteer emergency services, ambulance
& Fire Departments. Occasionally an-
nual Pancake Breakfast.

FREE Bus Ride to ‘The Mill Resort and
Casino’ in Coos Bay for Bingo and ca-
sino. May 29th. Call Barbara for details at
(541) 332-1502. Leave a message & call
will be returned.

GENTLE TOUCH Photography - por-
traits, family reunions, special events,
weddings a specialty. Call Delaine 332-
1275 after 5pm.

FINE CUSTOM FRAMING  returning
week of May.20th. Call Carol - a local
call from Port Orford - Airport Road. Call
348-2812.

NAILS BY DELAINE  at Juanita’s Sa-
lon. Manicures, pedicures, artificial nails.
Call 332-4575 for appointment.

DO YOU NEED plans drawn and a com-
pleted quality project done for a reasonable
price? If so call Edleweiss Enterprises
Representative Anthony Evans (541) 332-
7039.

ELECTRIC KEYBOARD BASIC mu-
sic theory lessons. Beginners to
intermediate level sight and ear training,
chords, inversions, bass and melody lines
passing tones. Some improvisation, etc.
Standard rate $9 for ¾ hour. Reduced rate
to A.D.D. and P.T.S.D. children and
adults. Al Green, Space 19, Camp Blanco
RV Park, 2011 Oregon St., Port Orford.

PLANTS! RHODIES, FUCHSIAS ,
pansies, petunias, and more: Coastal Gar-
dens Nursery now open 9-5 - Tuesday
thru Saturday, Arizona St. near dump.
332-9018.

CARPETS DIRTY? Need Janitorial
Services? Call Sunrise Carpet Cleaning!
Residential and commercial, licensed and
insured. Free estimates. Call Cliff at 347-
3164.

COUNSELING  for individuals, couples
& families. Ernest Thayer,  counselor for
20 years, maintains a practice in Port
Orford & Bandon. All issues including
relationships, parenting, depression &
abuse. Sliding fee scale (sorry no insur-
ance). Call for a free confidential
assessment. 332-3210.

JOHN B. HOUSER, Barber-Hairdresser,
553 - 19th Street, Port Orford, 332-2050.
Hours Tues. Thru Fri. From 9 to 5 and
Sat. 10 till 2.

SPECIAL NEEDS PET services. Need
transportation to take your pet to the vet?
Take care of your pets special needs? Call
for information: 332-0225



Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

Port Orford Discount Drug
We have NSC-24 recommended by Dr.
Carrow. Reliable service, reasonable
pricing.  We carry cards and gift items
and can process your film. 755 N.
Oregon St. 332-1100, Fax 332-0120

WHY LITIGATE? NEGOTIATE!
Trained negotiator resolves disputes, 27
years experience. Low rates. Divorce,
business, neighbors, Paralegal Services,
court forms, bankruptcy, subpoenas. 247-
2336.

GARAGE SALES

GARAGE SALE  at 2625 Port Orford
Loop. Look for the red and white signs.
Inside rain or shine on Thurs., Fri., Sat., &
Sun. 5-8 thru 5-11. For sale Chevy 400
small block motor and transmission, 14
ft. boat & motor, tools, dry flower ar-
rangements, planters and lots of junk.

RAIN OR SHINE  tenants sale behind
Langlois Market. 100 year old piano –
best offer over $50. Mostly furniture,
wicker baby changing table, old wicker
bench. 8am Saturday May 10.

YARD SALE: SATURDAY  5/10 only
at 1880 Washington St. 9am to 3pm.
Clothes for all ages, some furniture, craft
supplies, kitchen items, lots of misc. Rain
cancels.

FLEA MARKET:  Over 40 consignment
sellers! Housewares, furniture, jewelry,
clothes, color TV’s, stereo equipment,
sinks, bathtubs. House for sale. Yard sale
space $5/day. Consignments welcome
come join us! Saturday & Sunday 10am-
3pm. 1160 Idaho St., Port Orford. John
332-9585.

FIRST COMMUNITY CHURCH
Rummage Sale & Bake Sale. At Port
Orford Community Building Sat. May 17
from 9am till 4pm.

MISCELLANEOUS

$50 REWARD for missing (Minn. Kota)
trolling motor. Taken from Garrison Lake
north boat ramp on 4/27/97. Call (541)
347-2868.

FOR SALE SEASONED firewood by
the cord. Call 332-9031.

ALL REGULAR NINTENDO  games
on sale. This week’s new releases include
Bill Murray in Larger Than Life, The
Preachers Wife, Secrets & Lies, Spalding
Gray in Monster in a Box. We special
order new movies at The Downtown Fun
Zone.

SAY ‘I LOVE YOU’  and ‘Thanks Mom!’
with something wonderful from Sea
Breeze Florist. Flowers, balloons, candy,
plants, gifts. All price ranges. We deliver.
332-0445.

NEW COPIES OF Michael Flatley’s
‘Lord of the Dance’ available for $22.95
at The Downtown Fun Zone. Also
‘Riverdance’ ($22.95) and dozens of used
videos and regular nintendo games.

KNOW HOW TO MAKE  goat cheese
(chevre)? Teach me? Do you have an old
fireplace mantle? Ornate? Carved? Old
linens? Embroidered? Crocheted? Any
condition 332-1945.

MAKE MINE TEA!  Perhaps the next
health drink of the 90’s. Coffee update:
Norwegian researchers found daily cof-
fee drinking increases the risk for heart
disease by boosting homcysteine, an
amino acid that causes plaque buildup.
From Vegetarian Times, March ’97.
‘Green Teas’ in the right combination
and concentration are available at ‘Rising
Sun”. Behind Chevron. 332-8235.

ELECTRONIC TEST EQUIPMENT :
Sylvania type 216 60MHZ signal genera-
tor $30. Eico model 460 oscilloscope
$35.. Valerie at The Downtown Fun Zone
332-6565.

82’ CHEV. BLAZER,  Power steering,
power brakes, new automatic transmis-
sion, tilt steering excellent condition.
Clean blue and white. $4000 OBO 332-
3483.

CELEBRATE NATIONAL HERB
Week May 5-11 with a trip to Sweet
Annie’s Herb Nursery. Join us in a dem-
onstration of “Art of Bonsai” with Hank
Miller on May 10th at 1pm. 47338 So.
Floras Lake Loop, Langlois.

TWO RECLINERS  – clean $45/each.
332-5595.

COFFEE FACT:  The 26 million acres
on this globe devoted to the cultivation of
coffee generate employment for over 30
million people. One of every 177 inhab-
itants on the planet is employed in the
coffee industry. The fruit of this labor is
consumed by more than 1/3 of the world’s
population. Come get your mocha’s and
Espresso drink at the drive thru truck, in
front of the Sea Breeze Florist..

L&R VARIETY  open 7 days a week
9am-5pm. Something for everybody:
gifts, collectibles, tools, books, knives &
jewelry. Good prices. 1819 Oregon St.,
Port Orford.

BEN’S THRIFT STORE  if you’re light-
ening the load, moving in or out,
remodeling or redecorating, lost or gained
weight, or quit a hobby, or have leftover
garage sale goodies - please donate to
Ben’s. We’ll sell your better furniture for
a 20% consignment fee. All profits go to
animals. Call 347-3492, Mon. - Sat.

SATELLITE RECEIVER  - Panasonic
C2000A w/infrared remote $75. 332-6565

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL . 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356 .



Everything for the Builder!

Western Builders Supply, Inc.
Ready Mix Concrete $ Lumber $ Plywood

Paint $ Builder’s Hardware $ Concrete Products
Gravel $ Doors $ Windows $ Plumbing $ Electrical

Insulation $ Paneling $ Sheet Rock

92778 Knapp Road, Port Orford, Oregon
332-4161 Sales $ 332-4803 Concrete $ 332-4902 FAX

Ready Mix Concrete
Serving Southwestern
Oregon Since 1940

Insulate Industries, The Leader

In Vinyl Window Technology.

The Ultimate  Decking

give our Presidents two and a half months
after they are defeated to pack their cloth-
ing and other personal effects, hire a
moving van and depart the premises.  The
Blair family was scheduled to move into
the Prime Minister’s residence at #10
Downing the day after the election.  How-
ever, a news report on National Public
Radio said that Blair, his wife and three
children would move into the larger quar-
ters at #11 Downing.  One big difference
between American and Britain is in Brit-
ain they have the royal family.  Here we
have no kings or queens but we do have
presidential inaugurations, which can be
compared to the coronation of English
kings and queens.  Anyway, how about
our politicians trying a six-week long
campaign every two years and taking
office within a week or two of getting
elected.  Sounds about as likely as cam-
paign finance reform.

Water Utility Fund Bankrupt
Continued from Front Cover

Guest Night Potluck

You can be a winner!! Come to our “No
Cost” Guest Night Potluck! at the Port
Orford Senior Center on Saturday, May
10, at 6:00pm.  Men and women are
welcome to this event which is sponsored
by the Langlois/Port Orford Christian
Women’s Club.

The special feature this month is “A Team
Effort” presented by the Port Orford
Ambulance Crew.

Half time entertainment is with Philip
Gosvener, PA-C, MSSM of Port Orford.

The speaker is Jeff Hart talking about
“The Ultimate Goal”.  Jeff is from Tigard,
Oregon.  He is a former offensive tackle
for the San Francisco 49ers, New Orleans
Saints and Baltimore Colts.

Reservations are essential and cancella-
tions necessary and can be made by call-
ing 332-5402 or 332-2765.  Preschool
childcare is provided.

Democrat of the Year

Curry County Democrats held their an-
nual Jefferson Jackson Dinner, April 26
in Docia Sweet Hall at the Curry County
Fairgrounds. The dinner, prepared by

Michael Sipes and organized by the
Jefferson Jackson Dinner Committee of
the Curry County Democratic Central
Committee, was well attended by enthu-
siastic young Democrats as well as estab-
lished Curry County party members.

The evening began with silent auction
bidding on many desirable items donated
by local artists, businesses and private
citizens from Coos and Curry counties.
Proceeds from the auction will be used to
support local candidates in future elec-
tions.

Martha Weaver-Britell introduced the first
speaker, Marc Abrams, chair of the Demo-
cratic Party of Oregon. Marc shared his
vision for the future of Oregon. Marc
pointed to the fact that the Republicans
like to talk about “family values” and
how it is important to protect families
from the ideas and beliefs that they don’t
subscribe to. Democrats, on the other
hand, believe strongly in” family values”,
the difference being that Democrats be-
lieve “we are all family” without regard to
financial status, race, religious belief and
differences of opinion, we are all in this
together and need to work together for the
benefit of all.

Marc followed by an introduction to Curry
County’s Democrat of the Year, Betty
Crooks. Betty was visibly surprised by
the announcement, but spoke eloquently
about what being a Democrat meant to
her. “I am proud to be a liberal,” Crooks
said, “because I believe you are a liberal
to the degree that you want for others
what you want for yourself.”

Crooks was born in Laurel, Mississippi
and received her BA in Political Science
from UC Berkeley. During WWII Betty
lived in Washington DC, worked in sev-
eral government departments and met her
husband Bill. The couple moved to
Corvallis while Bill was a professor at
OSU. Crooks chaired the League of
Women Voters study of county govern-
ment from which a booklet was published
and used by OSU’s Political Science Dept.
She served on Oregon’s Council on Crime
and Delinquency and served as President
on the Board of Trustees to Children’s
farmhouse, a private agency serving emo-
tionally disturbed adolescents.


